
Terms and Conditions 

The Promoter is MULTICULTURAL COMMUNITIES COUNCIL GOLD COAST LTD 
 
Information on how to enter and prizes forms part of the terms of entry. Entry into the competition is 
deemed acceptance of these terms and conditions.  
 
If there is any inconsistency between these Terms and Conditions and anything else that refers to this 
competition, these Terms and Conditions will prevail.  
 
 
Who can enter  
 
Entry is open to all residents of Gold Coast except employees and immediate families of the Promoter. 
Immediate family includes the following: spouse, ex-spouse, defacto spouse, child or step child 
(whether natural or by adoption), parent, step parent, grandparent, step grandparent, uncle, aunt, niece, 
nephew, brother, sister, step brother, step sister or first cousin.  
 
Entrants under 18 years of age must obtain the prior permission of their parent or legal guardian in 
order to be able to enter. The Promoter may require any such entrant’s parent or legal guardian to sign 
a release at the Promoter’s discretion in which the parent or legal guardian accepts responsibility for 
the acts and forbearances of the winner. The release will include the parent or legal guardian’s full 
name, address and telephone number. Failure to agree to the release and provide these details will 
invalidate the winner’s entitlement to the prize, subject to State and Territory legislation. If the 
competition winner is under 18 years of age, the prize will be awarded to the winner’s parent or legal 
guardian.  
 
The Promoter reserves the right to request winners to provide proof of identity, proof of residency at the 
nominated prize delivery address and/or proof of entry validity or proof of registration ownership in order 
to claim a prize. Proof of identification, residency and entry considered suitable for verification is at the 
discretion of the Promoter. In the event that a winner cannot provide suitable proof, the winner will forfeit 
the prize in whole and no substitute will be offered.  
 
 
When to enter  
 
The competition commences on July 15, 2017and concludes on August 15st at 9:00am. Entries must 
be received by the Promoter prior to the competition close date and time.  
 
The Promoter accepts no responsibility for any late, lost or misdirected entries including SMS messages 
not received by the Promoter or delays in the delivery of the SMS message due to technical disruptions, 
network congestion or for any other reason. SMS entries via the internet or computer generation and 
not attributable to a valid mobile phone account is invalid and will not be accepted.  
 
How to enter  

 
Entrants may enter the competition by: 

 
Photos may be sent by post mail to PO Box 345 Ashmore QLD 4214 including their details including 
(but not limited to) full name, address, post code, telephone number and e-mail address to complete 
their entry. Or can be directly emailed to maried@mccgc.com.au including all details mentioned before. 
 
Photos sent by email must be submitted in JPG format and be suitable to be printed on A4 size paper 
with high resolution. 
 
Photos sent by post mail should be printed on  A4 size paper with high resolution. 
 
Each photo should submitted to enter the competition should include a description and a simple 
statement about the photo itself. 
 

mailto:maried@mccgc.com.au


Each entrant is required to fill and sign the entry form, and attach it with the photo whether sent by email 
or post mail.  
 
 
Entrants are required to take full responsibility for the content of their entry and for ensuring that their 
entry complies with these Conditions of Entry. For the purposes of these content requirements, “entry 
content” includes any content (including text, photos, videos and email messages) that entrants submit, 
upload, transmit, publish, communicate or use in connection with their entry into the Promotion. Entries 
must be the entrant’s original work. The Promoter reserves the right to verify, or to require the entrant 
to verify, that the entry is the entrant’s original work. If an entry cannot be verified to the Promoter’s 
satisfaction, the entry will be deemed invalid. The Promoter may, in its absolute discretion, edit, modify, 
delete, remove or take-down any part of an entrant’s entry. An entrant’s entry must not include:  
 
(a) Any image of any other person without that person’s express consent. Entrants warrant that if any 
such content is included, they have obtained the express consent of the relevant person;  
 
(b) any content that contravenes any law, infringes the rights of any person or is potentially insulting, 
inflammatory, defamatory, obscene, offensive, discriminatory, indecent or otherwise objectionable or 
inappropriate (which includes, without limitation, any content involving nudity, malice, excessive 
violence or swearing); and  
 
(c) Any literary, dramatic, or artistic work, or any other item in which copyright subsists, unless the 
entrant is entitled to do so. If an entrant has any doubts about whether they have the right to include 
any content they must not include it. By including any such content in their entry, the entrant warrants 
that they have the permission of the relevant copyright owner to do so and that this permission allows 
the Promoter to use the entry in accordance with these Conditions of Entry.  
The Promoter reserves the right to disqualify a winner if Promoter becomes aware that the winner and/or 
the winner’s entry is of a type described in this clause.  
 Any entry that is made on behalf of an entrant by a third party will be invalid, unless the entrant requires 
the assistance of a third party to enter due to a disability.  
 
 The Promoter reserves the right to disqualify any entrant who tampers with the entry process, who 
submits an entry that is not in accordance with these Terms & Conditions of Entry or who has, in the 
opinion of Promoter, engaged in conduct in entering the Promotion which is fraudulent, misleading, 
deceptive or generally damaging to the goodwill or reputation of the Promotion and/or Promoter. This 
includes, but not limited, to entrants and households using multiple email addresses, postal addresses, 
PO Box addresses or SIM cards to register single or multiple purchases.  
 
Number of Entries permitted  
Entrants may enter as many times as they like but only one prize will be awarded per person.  
 
Subject to complying with all relevant State and Territory legislation, the Promoter reserves the right to 
amend, cancel or suspend this competition if an event beyond the control of the Promoter corrupts or 
affect the administration security, fairness, integrity or proper conduct of the competition. The Promoter 
will disqualify any individual who has tampered with the entry process or any other aspect of this 
competition.  
 
Copyright, Statutory guarantees, Waiver and liability  
 
 Each entrant hereby assigns to the Promoter all right, title and interest in and to all copyright and all 
moral rights in any material created or otherwise submitted to the Promoter in connection with that 
entrant’s entry or participation in any aspect of the prize (Works). Each entrant warrants that the 
Promoter is free to use the Works (including modifying, adapting or publishing the entry, whether in 
original or modified form, in whole or in part or not at all) and to exercise its rights in relation thereto and 
neither the entrant nor any third party will be entitled to any fee for such use.  
 
The Promoter does not exclude any rights and remedies in respect of goods or services under the 
Australian Consumer Law in the Competition and Consumer Act (2010) (Australian Consumer Law) 
which cannot be excluded, restricted or modified. However, the remainder of this clause will apply to 
the fullest extent permitted by law and the Promoter shall not be liable for any loss or damage 



whatsoever which is suffered (including but not limited to indirect or consequential loss) or for any 
personal injury suffered or sustained in connection with any prize/s except for any liability which cannot 
be excluded by law. The Promoter is not responsible for any incorrect or inaccurate information, either 
caused by entrant or for any of the equipment or programming associated with or utilised in this 
competition, or for any technical error, or any combination thereof that may occur in the course of the 
administration of this competition including any omission, interruption, deletion, defect, delay in 
operation or transmission, communications line or telephone, mobile or satellite network failure, theft or 
destruction or unauthorised access to or alteration of entries.  
 
The Promoter reserves the right in its sole discretion to disqualify any individual who the  
 
Promoter has reason to believe has breached any of these conditions, or engaged in any unlawful or 
other improper misconduct calculated to jeopardise the fair and proper conduct of the promotion. The 
Promoter’s legal rights to recover damages or other compensation from such an offender are reserved.  
 
 All entries become the property of the Promoter. The Promoter collects personal information about you 
for the purposes of conducting this promotion. Any disclosure of such information will be made as 
required by law and in accordance with these terms and conditions but no further use of this information 
will be made without prior consent.  
 
. All entries become the property of The Promoter. All opt-in entries will be entered into a database and 
The Promoter may use the entrant’s names, addresses and telephone numbers for future promotional, 
marketing and publicity purposes in any media worldwide without notice and without any fee being paid 
unless otherwise advised by the entrant. By opting-in, entrants confirm that they allow their details to 
be used for this purpose. If entrants no longer consent to their details being used for future marketing 
purposes, the entrant should contact The Promoter on their details set out below. Any request to update, 
modify or delete the entrant’s details should be directed to The Promoter.  
 
The Promoter collects information about you, including for example your name and contact details which 
you provide when registering or using our services as well as information from other sources. We collect 
and use that information to promote and improve our services. We may share your information with our 
related partners and any of us may be in contact for those purposes (including by email and SMS). We 
may also use your information as described when we collect information from you. If you do not provide 
us with requested information we may not be able to provide you with the goods and services you 
require. We disclose your information to our related partners, service and content providers. Where you 
have entered a competition, we may disclose your personal information to authorities if you are a prize 
winner or otherwise as required by law.  
 
 
Judging  
 
Photos will be presented on the 25th of August at the International Café, which will be held at Southport 
Church of Christ (Cnr, Olsen Avenue & Griffith way). 
 
Winners will also be announced on that day, while photos will be judged by a panel selected by MCCGC. 
 
The panel will select the five photos where the public will vote for the three winners on the 25th of August 
during the International Café.  
 
Winners will be selected purely on the basis of skills, inspiration, and Theme reflection. 

 


